Vermont State Colleges Staff Federation Annual Meeting Zoom Minutes September 7, 2024

Attendees were CU – Billie Neathawk and Denise Rhodes (zoom), NVU – L – Monique Prive, VTC – Corey Morrill, and VSEA – Pam Hango and Gretchen Naylor

There were no meeting minutes for September 7, 2023. Monique was the only member attending in person and Jennifer was there as the VSEA representative.

Everyone in attendance belongs to the Executive Board, so nothing needed to be shared about each campus.

Nominations for Unit elections were Billie Neathawk as Chair, Jay Bona as Vice-Chair, Terry Dwyer as Steward, Monique Prive as Secretary and Denise Rhodes as Treasurer. A ballot will be cast by the secretary at VSEA to represent Unit officers.

The overtime case was settled at the VLRB for all campuses. There are still 2 cases at VLRB. Using a contractor since 2023 at Johnson and paying work study more than our custodians. Corey said the "802 opportunity grant" pays tuition if qualifications are met. If a family makes less than \$50,000, then they receive free tuition. Why does not VTSU do that. CCV gets more federal money because they are only 2-year college. Legislators can include VTSU in the grant. This may cause more students to attend on campus. We are more expensive. Corey will send an email to Chancellor Mauch.

Billie motioned to adjourn and seconded by Monique.